                  SHIMPLING VILLAGE HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE


                  Meeting at the Village Hall,



          Tuesday 3rd March 2020 at 7.30pm.
Those Present:  Jackie Beaver, Stan Milsom, John Watson & Marian Peck
PC reps ; Colin Johnston 
1. Apologies for absence:   Glenda Peck
2. Recent Events:
    Village Meal January. 33 people attended, all agreed it was a good afternoon. Leave post Christmas meal format, as this seems most popular.
3. Finance: 
a) Finance sheets for income and expenditure circulated, along with projected budget and hall lettings. Income: £1903.50   Expenditure: £1271.45
b) NPower. Matter now resolved, with a refund of approx. £500 made and regular payments of £41 are now being taken, as agreed. 

c) Balance: From last bank statement received 14/2/20 £2028.
4. Hall Bookings: 
Main bookings remain Pilates. Art class is also going well. WI book for winter months. 
Mother/Toddler group: Wild Ones: Marian has, once again, asked Layla to arrange for toys to be stored better, as they are blocking both cabinets and the table tennis. Far too many toys are now stored at the hall and the issue of the floor and tables not being cleaned properly has also been raised. The response was that the group would close. However, there was a very quick u-turn on this, that the hall would only be used on wet days, when the children were unable to play outside.
Members of the committee inspected the back room and agreed that there needs to be a drastic reduction in the number of toys being held. It is not possible to get to the VHC cupboard, where we should be able to store the projector and cleaning fluids, the latter are currently under the sink in the kitchen, which was felt to be a health and safety issue, with young children around.

Bookings for use of the table tennis have been lost, as people cannot get to the equipment.

There have been a few complaints receive from other hall users regarding the floor being sticky and also tables not being wiped of sticky substances. It has also been noted that there was a pile of nappies stored on top of the microwave in the back room, which is not appropriate.
Given the problems and the very low income from the group it was decided that Marian would have a meeting with Layla to discuss the complaints and what we think should happen next. There will be a three month probationary period and if there are further problems, then the agreement will be terminated.

5. Future events: 
a) Vernon's quiz. Possible October date.

b)  Curry Evening sometime April/May 'Chicken Tonight'
c)  A social evening,  could be arranged quite quickly if we needed an event.
d) Stan in contact with Woodland Trust re possible talk.
e) The Early May Bank Holiday has changed from Monday 4th to Friday 8th to celebrate 75 years of VE Day. Marian will speak to Dawn to see if we can arrange a village brunch or lunch at the pub, to coincide with this. VH to pay for teas, coffee and soft drinks, as we will not hold the Sunday brunch on the play park. The cart race will take place on Sunday 10th.
f) First Aid event. Marian to contact St John.

It was accepted that we have to be prepared to cancel events if necessary, should the Corona virus outbreak situation worsen.
Other Suggestions/proposals:

a) Bingo

b) Camp out/camp fire event

c) Family Car Treasure hunt

7. St George's/Alpheton events: 
a) Spring Market 28th March
b) Tea at three dates continuing

8. Maintenance of hall and grounds/ Health & Safety issues
a) Cleaning - Hall has thorough clean once a month, although it is kept swept and tidy in the meantime. Ongoing. 

b) Groundwork. The gravel will soon need re-raking, as this has shifted with traffic flow.
c) Rolling programme of work; The hole at the back of the hall has now been filled.
9. Other ongoing matters:

a) Communication

Table tennis availability to be advertised.

b) Health & Safety issues;

The Fire equipment serviced.
10. Future/ ongoing items:

Recruitment of new members for committee; 

It is now becoming important to recruit more members, as on average, we just have a quorum at most meetings;

New treasurer: So far this is proving difficult to fill.
11. Any other Business:

      Village Tidy day. Sunday 15th March at 11am. Marian to sort refreshments.
Meeting closed at 9.15pm

12. Date of next meeting:    Tuesday 21st April at 7.30pm.
